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DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
Center for Medicaid & CHIP Services 
233 North Michigan Ave., Suite 600 
Chicago, Illinois 60601 

Financial Management Group 

Lori Shibinette, Commissioner 
Department of Health and Human Services 
State of New Hampshire 
129 Pleasant Street 
Concord, NH 03301 

RE:  TN 20-0021 

Dear Commissioner Shibinette: 

We have reviewed the proposed New Hampshire (NH) State Plan Amendment (SPA) to Attachment 4.19-B, which 
was submitted to the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) on March 24, 2020.  This plan amendment 
updates the allowance for a 3.1% increase to Home and Community Based Care for High Risk Children with Severe 
Emotional Disturbance rates. 

Based upon the information provided by the State, we have approved the amendment with an effective date of 
January 1, 2020.  We are enclosing the approved CMS-179 and a copy of the new state plan pages. 

Please note that our approval relates only to the requested change in payment methodology and CMS may still 
have questions on the funding structure in determining its consistent with section 1902(a)(2) and 1903(a) of the 
Act as implemented by 42 CFR § 433.54. Therefore, our approval relates only to the requested change in 
payment methodology and that the resultant rates and related expenditures are consistent with section 
1902(a)(30)(A) of the Act. Approval of the subject SPA does not relieve the State of its responsibility to comply 
with federal laws and regulations, and to ensure that claims for federal funding are consistent with all applicable 
requirements. 

If you have any additional questions or need further assistance, please contact James Moreth at 206-615-2043 or 
James.Moreth@cms.hhs.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Todd McMillion 
Director 
Division of Reimbursement Review 

Enclosures 
cc: Henry Lipman, State Medicaid Director 

Diane Peterson, Medicaid Business and Policy 

April 23, 2020












